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Presidentôs Report 
I feel very privileged to make the May report, as there were notable events this month. 

 

We had guest speakers at both our club meetings. Glenys Needham from the Lions Hearing Dogs presented at our 

partners meeting, and once Paula Cole got us over a technical hurdle with the projector/PC, we had an all singing and 

dancing event and lots of audience participation. It was a highly enjoyable evening, and the club has previously spon-

sored a hearing dog to a recipient in the local community. At the second meeting we had Megan Thompson the Black-

burn High School Chaplain present to us. We are in the last year of the Hewson/Stanton award art the high school, 

and Megan explained to us how the funds were dispersed in the last 5 years. The club is considering whether to renew 

the award for a further term, and based on Megan's report there appear to be good reasons to continue the award. 

 

The Bollywood Spectacular was just that. The cumulative efforts of the planning team came together on the night. 

Many people made the effort to dress up (see photographic evidence), got the friends and work colleagues along and 

made a night of it. It was very pleasing to have Chandra Mangalore the DG in waiting  attend and be part of the 

opening ceremony with the Mayor of the City of Whitehorse. Loud music and dancing ensued, with an Indian dinner 

and dancers to entertain us. There were many fine raffle prizes, and the raffles helped make the evening a very profit-

able affair, which means we can make a contribution to St Bedes Orphanage in Chennai. The driving influence for 

the evening came from Gertrude Rajabushanam and Felix Lourdusamy, who had the contacts for catering, dancing 

and the DJ, as well as the contact for St Bedes Orphanage. We are grateful to them for their input to the evening, and 

for us it was a bitter sweet moment, as this was their last activity in the club. We farewelled them at our last May club 

meeting, and they are moving to Point Cook to settle in their new home. 

 

Many of us braved the elements on the 16th May to take a group of 20 people to the Basin Theatre to see ñThe woman 

in blackò. The play was in accord with the weather that evening as it teamed with rain, and we had to get everyone 

into the theatre with the aid of umbrellas. After ñThe taming of the shrewò this is the longest running play in theatre 

history, and there were only 2 actors in the play. It appears that we will get a group of regulars to this play from Don-

caster retirement village, and thanks to Anne Young for managing the outing. The residents enjoyed the evening as 

did the Lions who attended, and the Lions Christmas cake puts a finishing touch to the evening. 

 

The last T&T for the club year was run on the 25th May (Yates and Tomkins absent), and it was an outrageous suc-

cess. A total of $4185 was raised which is a record amount for a T&T. Well done to all those who contributed to this 

result, and I am led to believe that there were still people at the hall at 6pm that night. The revenue raised makes the 

project    worth while, but the physical effort that is being delivered by a few (particularly the set up and tear down) 

is a cause of concern. I would say take care, but we may need to consider showing care and having a plan for spread-

ing the load. 

  

There has been a lot of behind the scenes activity, with preparations for the new year progressing well. The new club 

officers attended training on the 26th May, the diary and planning for next year all under control, and the changeover 

coming up on the 19th June. 

 

May has been an inspiring month, and the club is an amazing bunch of people, and thank you to all who helped with 

the various events, attended, fund raised and got your friends and family involved. 

 

When I see the effort that has been put into the projects this month, I am reminded of what can be achieved by the 

cumulative affect of small and big contributions by club members. 
 

                                                                                                          Thank you. 
 

                                                                                                                               Keith 

http://blackburnnorth.vic.lions.org.au
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    Thank you on behalf of the Principal and Staff of Blackburn High School for the invitation to come tonight and 

speak about Chaplaincy at BHS. 

 

    Firstly, a brief overview of Chaplaincy é Blackburn High School has had a full time or almost full time Chaplain 

now for 40 years.  Despite recent negative media attention which is primarily about the disquiet of some about Gov-

ernment money being used to support óreligion in state schoolsô, Chaplaincy continues to be strongly supported and 

appreciated by the school community. 

 

    My role is to provide pastoral care to all within the school community, regardless of faith or no faith.  There are 

many definitions of pastoral care, I like the one that describes it as ñWatchful attention that is concerned about well-

beingò. 

 

   To give you some understanding of how that looks, let me read a small section of my report to our AGM earlier this 

yearé. ñOver the 12 month period from last AGM, I have had around 450 pastoral encounters with students, and 

120 pastoral encounters with parents.  Conversations ranged from exploring mental health issues, relationships and 

sexual health, loss and grief, friendship, safety, homelessness, academic concerns and family issues.  I continue to be 

really encouraged that young people bring their friends to see me when they are worried about them.  There have 

been stressful moments for us all, but many students find my office to be a place of safety and acceptance.  I value this 

highly.ò 

 

   Secondly, I want to talk about the support provided by the Lions Club.  On behalf of the school, I want to thank you 

for the contributions you make towards the support of our students.  Apart, from the money provided the Lions Club 

of Blackburn North Encouragement Awards, you often generously provide some funds for students in need.  Last 

year $500 was received and this money was used to sponsor an incursion from the Reach Foundation for our Year 9 

students.  Iôll quote again from my Annual Reporté ñA generous donation from the Lions Club of Blackburn North 

coupled with some financial support through Chaplaincyôs student needs account, enabled the incursion of the Reach 

Foundation to facilitate a workshop morning with all our Year 9 students earlier this year. Students all rated this in-

cursion very highly and valued the input particularly around developing positive peer relationships.ò 

This incursion was so successful, that the school has decided it should be an annual event for all Year 9 students. 

 

   In 2009, the Lions Club of Blackburn North Encouragement Awards were initiated in memory of two of your mem-

bers, Winston Hewson and John Stanton.  It is feedback on these particular awards that Keith Yates asked me to 

speak to tonight. 

 

   This money was provided by the club to the Chaplain to be dispersed to students in need at their discretion.  Over 

the 4 years so far that this money has been dispersed, for three of these years the money has been awarded to two stu-

dents annually.  I will talk some more about the year where this was not the case later.  It was felt that two students 

receiving a reasonable amount of money was more useful than many receiving a small amount, and so two students 

(or their families) have received $250 each year.  The criteria has always been for those students whose families might 

be financially struggling and therefore not able to otherwise provide the same opportunities for their young people. 

In 2009, the money was dispersed to two senior students.  One for use for text books where the single parent was 

struggling to be able to afford ongoing schooling.  This young man showed great promise as a leader and was keen to 

continue in academic education.  The other recipient for 2009 was a young lady who was a gifted musician and the 

money was used to support ongoing music lessons when parents were out of work.  This young lady has gone on to a 

full scholarship at an overseas music academy.  

 

   In 2010, encouragement awards to the value of $250 were given to two young men in Year 10 who were struggling 

academically and who needed assistance to find another career pathway through the TAFE system.  This money en-

abled them to complete a GAP program and undertake a subject at TAFE whilst still at school.  Both these young 

men then continued in the TAFE system through their final years of schooling ï one in building trades and the other 

in automotive mechanics. 

 

   In 2011, I was absent from the school on study leave and in this year the school requested that the money be avail-

able to support 10 Encouragement Awards at our presentation night.  These $50 awards were dispersed to students 

who had just fallen short of receiving an academic award for the year. 
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Forward Diary of Events:  
 
Committees Meeting            5th June  
Board Meeting                     12th June  
Changeover Alfredõs Homestead   19th June 
EERN Pick- up                          22nd June  
Social Bowls LCBN Trophy              26th June  
Committees Meeting                       3rd July  
Inter Conv. Hamburg.                      5th - 9th July  
Guests & Partners Night                    17th July  
201 V5 District Changeover                   27th July  

    

   In 2012, upon my return, this money was again awarded to two studentsô in financial need to sup-

port their future career pathways.  For one student who had no family financial support, the money 

provided for most text books for his first year of university.  The other student recipient has been 

awarded the money to provide tuition and support around VCE exam times.  She lives with and sup-

ports her mother suffering from significant health issues and consequently finds it very difficult to 

focus on her own studies. 

 

   Money received for these awards for 2013 has yet to be dispersed. 

 

   In finishing, it is always difficult to find financial resources to support disadvantaged young people.  

No matter how much money was found, we could always use more. The school community, and my-

self in particular, are very appreciative of this money and I believe that its availability really changes 

life for a small number of students.  The students and their families are always incredibly grateful for 

the support. Thank you. 

 

 

    Megan Thompson 

    Chaplain 

    Blackburn High School 

 

On Friday 31st May a number of Lions Club members attended the funeral of 

Kate Danielõs Mum...Freda Fox. 

 

Our condolences to Kate and family.  
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